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Support Group Meetings 
Ellis Family Support Group –Ellis Hospital’s Mental 
Health Department runs a Family Support Group 
meeting on Wednesday nights in Classroom B-3 (B-
wing, 3rd floor) at 6 pm for friends and families of 
adults living with serious mental illness.  Park in the 
Rosa Road Radiation Lot; press button to get 
buzzed in, or use the parking garage, and follow 
signs to B wing; take elevator to 3rd floor classroom 
B-3.  If new, or to check that the meeting is on, call 
Joel Haynes at 518-605-6537.  
 

CDPC Family Support Group – Family Resource 
Room at the Capital District Psychiatric Center, 75 
New Scotland Avenue, on Tuesdays at 5 pm.  This 
support group is being led by trained facilitators 
from NAMI Capital Region. 
 

NOTE: Your family member does not have to be a patient at 
either facility for you to attend these support group meetings. 

 

Up-Coming Programs  
 

Monthly Board Meeting: Thursday, December 12 
from 5:30-7pm at the Swanker Room of the main 
public library on Clinton Street. All members are 
welcome. Topics: Meeting plans for 2020; fund-
raising. 
 

Topic Meetings with speakers:  Topic meetings 
with speakers for members and their guests are 
being planned for 2020 on the following topics 
suggested by members: Cognitive Behavioral 
Therapy; Telling Our Stories: Preparation for NAMI 
NYS Legislative Advocacy Day (see page 4 article); 
Medications, Old and New; New York State Paid 
Family Leave; Ticket to Work and Self-Sufficiency 
Program plus the Governor’s Program to Hire 
Persons with Disabilities.  Meeting dates and details 
will go on our website, and will be shared in our 
next newsletter, once our plans are finalized. 

 

 
NAMI Schenectady‘s Wellness Walkers supported the 
AFSP at its Out of the Darkness Walk in Central Park  

Wellness Walkers Raise Prevention Awareness 
By Cindy Sood 

     On September 28th NAMI Schenectady Wellness 
Walkers joined 307 people for the American 
Foundation for Suicide Prevention’s Out of 
Darkness Walk in Schenectady’s Central Park  to 
raise awareness about suicide and its prevention. 
The afternoon of the walk turned out to be bright 
and sunny with summer-like temperatures. After 
opening remarks by the organizer, a suicide 
survivor and Rep. Paul Tonko, the approximately 
three-mile walk got underway.  This pleasant walk 
that looped around the park provided walkers with 
multiple opportunities to return to the pavilion if a 
shorter walk was desired. 
       Thus far our team has raised $295 to help 
support suicide prevention programs in the 
Schenectady area. Online donations will still be 
accepted until Dec 31, 2019.  If you would like to 
donate to the American Foundation for Suicide 
Prevention, you can donate using this link: 
https://afsp.donordrive.com/participant/Cindy-
Sood. 

Schenectady
y  

Happy Birthday to 

Marianne, 90 years young! 

Love, Patty & Cindy 
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Bethesda House Director to be Honored at our 

Holiday Party Planned for December 5th 
      At our annual holiday party, set for Thursday, 
December 5th at the Turf Tavern on Mohawk Avenue, 
Scotia, we will be honoring Kimmarie Shepherd, 
executive director of Bethesda House, for all the work 
she and her staff does to secure needed services in 
addition to providing shelter to homeless people from 
our community, many of whom have mental illness.  
Please come! Bring along a new pair of gloves, socks or 
some toiletries to fill our basket for Bethesda House!  
        Our party begins with a 5:30 cocktail hour, followed 
by dinner at 6:30.  We order off the menu.  RSVP at 
namischenectady@gmail.com to let us know you’re 
coming no later than December 2.  RSVP is vital as the 
Tavern’s back room comfortably accommodates 24.  

 
2019 League of Women Votersô Candidate Forum 

Introduces NAMI member  

       At our annual NAMI Schenectady picnic, NAMI 
member Glenn Raymus announced his candidacy for a 
seat on the Rotterdam Town board on the Green Party 
line.  Committed to ecology, social justice, grassroots 
democracy and non-violence, the Party’s local chapter 
for Albany, Saratoga, Schenectady, Rensselaer and 
Washington Counties is the Upper Hudson Green Party. 
        Glenn was introduced at an October 16 candidate 
forum sponsored by the Schenectady branch of the 
League of Women Voters. In the photo below, Mr. 
Raymus is seen standing next to another candidate for 
the Rotterdam board, Samantha Miller-Herrera. 
 

 
       The goals of the Schenectady League of Women 
Voters’ forums are to educate voters on the issues, 
stimulate voter interest, encourage voter participation, 
and provide community exposure to candidates and 
issues in a nonpartisan manner.   
       As a not for profit organization, NAMI Schenectady 
is not allowed to lend support to specific candidates.  

However, we cannot help but commend Mr. Raymus for 
his determination and active interest in participatory 
government.  Glenn is proud to have been one of the 
first in his community to become eligible to vote in the 
1970’s as the result of the lowering of the minimum 
voting age to 18, and feels it is important to do more 
than vote.  He regularly attends town board meetings in 
order to stay up on issues and share his opinions and 
ideas.   

Save the Date 
Join us in making our voices heard at the 
2020 NAMI NYS Legislative Advocacy Day 

Tuesday, March 3, 2020 9 am-4 pm 
See page 4 for more details 

 
Art, Steve & Roy J, who climbed Vroomans Nose Sept.21  
 

     On a  fine Saturday in the early fall, the lush green 
hills of the Schoharie Valley forest beckoned three 
hearty hikers to scale the popular flat top mountain 
known as Vroomans Nose just outside of Middleburgh. 
      Our trio took off for the top, a 40 minute hike, on a 
marked trail that soon divided. Art decided to go one 
way; Steve and Roy the other. No matter, they met at 
the top, breaking out a camera and keeping a sharp eye 
out for the falcons that roost in the nearby cliffs. The 
birds swooped and caromed off the wall so fast that Art 
only managed some distance shots. 
        They walked along the ridge that runs on top, close 
to a sharp escarpment that gives splendid views of the 
topography below. The group ambled down the Nose 
easily, stopping to meet up with Roy Sr. enjoying a 
sandwich at the fudge shop at the bottom. 
       From there we drove back to the Schoharie Valley 
Farms country store where the hungry hikers had lunch 
and looked over the bounty of fruit and vegetables. 
Richard Ball, the proprietor and NYS Agriculture 
Department commissioner, stopped to speak with us. 
        It was a delightful afternoon we’ll long remember. 
The season is probably over for more hikes but we do 
plan a hockey game in the future. (Roy Neville) 
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(from left) Mike Heim, Clinic social worker Eileen 
McGachey, Mary May, Outpatient Clinic manager, 
Donna Witko, Flora Ramonowski and Art Collins. 

 

We visit with top staff at Ellis outpatient mental 
health clinic - Photo and article by Roy Neville 

      Six of us represented NAMI Schenectady in an 
interview session on September 25 with the 
director, lead doctor and top staff of the Ellis 
mental health clinic and PROS program at the clinic 
at 1023 State Street, Schenectady.  It was our first 
time back after meeting with a similar group three 
years ago in the inner sanctum of the former Ellis 
mental health clinic location in downtown 
Schenectady. 
      We called for the meeting to exchange views 
about how the clinic and PROS programs work and 
how successful they are, and for us to get to know 
one another better.  This article relays some of the 
discussion and questions we had as well as answers 
given to us by the group we met with:  Dr. Heidi Van 
Bellingham, the clinic’s lead psychiatrist; Mary May, 
clinical director; Tara Muniz, PROS intake specialist, 
Lauren  Grady, social worker, and Eileen McGachey, 
social worker for The Living Room. 
      Dr. Van Bellingham led off by outlining the 
clinic’s role in helping people through individual 
therapy, medical management and group therapy 
sessions plus assignment to a physician.  She said a 
diversity of clients come in to the clinic and PROS, 
so it’s not possible to evaluate outcomes of the 
programs in simple measurable terms.  They feel 
they are working toward improving lives, using 
evidence based practices, knowledgeable case 
workers and the advantages of a small clinic 
population.  The doctor said someone with a 

serious mental illness can come in to the clinic and 
PROS and decide what programs suit them best. 
This gave them opportunities they wouldn’t 
otherwise have.   
      PROS differs from the clinic in the way it is run 
and in its focus on rehabilitation.  PROS holds daily 
small group sessions led by a social worker who 
teaches social skills development, coping skills, 
employment, and various arts and living skills.  For 
example, PROS gives classes in cooking, gardening, 
daily living, addictions, interviewing skills, healing 
body and mind, and physical therapy. 
      When one of the parents asked how to apply to 
PROS, Tara Muniz, a social worker, said they could 
call her at 518-831-6958.  The programs take 
Medicaid and private insurance and Ellis can 
evaluate newcomers to see if they are eligible for 
Medicaid. 
      PROS is also aimed at involving its people in 
outside activities where they join the rest of the 
community.  Clinic manager Mary May said staff 
works very hard to encourage participation in these 
pursuits, citing some of the jobs and community 
roles they’ve assumed.  She said we’d be surprised 
at how many of their people are engaged with 
others and take an active role in the community. 
Not everyone can get a job but there have been a 
number of placements coming from those in the 
program. 
      The staff is proud of its latest innovation at the 
clinic, namely The Living Room program which 
provides a way to divert an emotionally upset or 
fearful individual from going into crisis.  Sometimes 
a person just needs the “time out” this space 
provides.  Social Worker Eileen McGachey, 
described the Living Room as a comfortable space 
at the clinic, available afternoons Monday to Friday, 
meant for guests facing a crisis who may not need 
to go to the ER.  Anyone who comes in will receive 
a clinical assessment and get access to a range of 
services, including care management.  A peer 
specialist helps that person with coping skills and 
overcoming stress and barriers.  By keeping people 
out of the Emergency Room, it also saves money. 
(Information about PROS and the clinic can be 
found on Ellis’s website or through handouts you 
can obtain by calling the clinic at 518-243-3300.) 
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You, Too, Can Be an Advocate (and We Need You) 
An Appeal - By Cindy Sood 

       A major theme of the recent 2019 NAMI-NYS 
Education Conference held in Albany was sharing 
our personal stories of struggle, recovery and 
resilience.  Perhaps one of the most compelling was 
the story told by Roy and Lucille Ettere, this year’s 
Muriel Sheppard Award winners.  After multiple 
hospitalizations for attempted suicide, and releases 
without adequate discharge plans, their daughter, 
Nicole, succeeded in committing suicide.  Because 
Roy and Lucille had the courage to share their story 
at a New York Senate hearing on suicide, a bill has 
been introduced to the Senate (S.6629, Nicole’s 
Law) that would provide additional help and better 
access to resources for those who have multiple 
episodes of self-inflicted life-threating injuries and 
their families and caregivers.  Matt Shapiro of 
NAMI-NYS was asked to write this law to ensure 
that it meets the needs of our community.  While 
the law has been written, it still needs to be passed 
by both bodies of the legislature.  Accordingly, it is 
one of the key issues that NAMI-NYS will be 
advocating for in 2020 at its annual Legislative 
Advocacy Day set for early March.  
       In addition to Nicole’s Law, other key issues 
that NAMI-NYS is recommending that we join in 
advocating for are the following: 

· Support of the Mental Health Workforce 
· Mental Health Housing with wrap around 

services 
· Increased Accessibility to Psychiatric 

Services 
· Improving the Mental Illness-Criminal 

Justice Interface 
· Investments in Psychiatric Research 

       Conference presenters repeatedly emphasized  
that our stories are one of the most powerful 
advocacy tools we have because it puts a human 
face on the issue for our legislators. The more 
stories they hear, the more likely they are to act in 
a positive manner.  From listening to people tell 
their stories at the Ellis Family Support Group (see 
Support Group listing on page 1), I know that many 
of you have stories that relate to one or more of 
the key issues above. Some examples: 

· Loved one (or yourself) has recovery 
progress interrupted when therapist or 
social worker leaves for another job 

because they can’t afford to live on the 
salary they get. 

· How supportive housing helped in your or 
your loved ones’ recovery. 

· Difficulties getting into supportive housing 
due to shortages. 

· Impact of long wait times before seeing an 
outpatient psychiatrist after hospitalization. 

       On Sunday morning of the conference, I 
attended a session on how to effectively use 
personal stories as an advocacy tool. In prepar-
ation for the March 3rd 2020 Legislative Advocacy 
Day in Albany, I would like to gather together in 
February everyone willing to share their story to 
learn how to use NAMI’s “Smarts for Advocacy” 
tool to improve the effectiveness of our advocacy. 
Even if you are unable to attend  Advocacy Day, you 
can still use the tool to write advocacy letters, 
which is equally important.  If you would be willing 
to be part of our advocacy efforts, either by 
attending Advocacy Day or by personalizing your 
letters to your legislators, please contact me either 
by e-mail at namischenectady@gmail.com or by 
phone (518-371-8279) so that we can makes plans 
for a preparatory meeting in February where we’ll 
learn how to become better advocates together. 
 

 

NAMI Schenectady Well Represented at 2019 
NAMI-NYS Education Conference 

       Three of our members received NAMI-NYS 
scholarships to its October Education Conference in 
Albany.  In addition, President Cindy Sood made it 
to the entire conference, Secretary Roy Neville 
attended on Saturday, and Treasurer Cynthia 
Seacord came for Friday and Saturday sessions.  
NAMI Schenectady awarded one of its own a 
scholarship to ensure this member could attend 
Friday sessions. We were pleased to meet up with 
one of our newer members and her son as they 
attended Saturday’s programs. (More on pages 6-7) 
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Battle over solitary confinement heats up 
(submitted by Roy Neville, taken from the NY Law 

Journal and City and State newspaper) 
       The advocates who fought so hard last summer to 
urge lawmakers to pass the HALT Bill (Humane 
Alternatives to Long-Term Solitary Confinement Act) to 
limit the use of solitary confinement in NYS prisons and 
jails are steamed up over their failure to get the bill 
through as legislators and the governor balked at the 
cost.  They’re at it again demanding the lawmakers pass 
the HALT measure in the first days of the 2020 session in 
January. 
       However, the reigning legislative leaders--Assembly 
Speaker Carl Heastie and State Senate Majority Leader 
Andrea Stewart-Cousins--agreed to a compromise bill 
last summer that allowed the Department of 
Corrections to issue its own rules for reducing solitary. 
These rules have now been published in the State 
Register with a 60 day comment period. They are at 
odds with the HALT bill sponsors and so the battle lines 
are drawn. 
       The main differences are that HALT would limit the 
number of days that a person could see in solitary to 15 
days while the governor’s bill would allow 30. The HALT 
bill would take effect one year after passage while the 
administrative changes would limit solitary to 90 days by 
October 2021, 60 days by April 2022 and 30 days by 
October 2022. The HALT Act would also apply to all 
forms of solitary confinement including what is called 
“keeplock”, a practice which keeps inmates in isolation 
but gives them more privileges, like access to personal 
possessions and phone calls to family members, than 
the special housing units that have much stricter rules. 
The administrative changes would not limit back to back 
confinements, meaning there’s a broad loophole. 
       The government’s rules would set stricter limits on 
who is eligible for solitary confinement and under which 
conditions. They would also create additional types of 
units that can be used to isolate incarcerated individuals 
from the general population without sending them to 
solitary.  Pregnant women, or women within eight 
weeks of giving birth, would not be eligible for solitary 
confinement. 
       Incarcerated individuals with a mental or physical 
disability, or a serious mental illness, would also be 
barred from the sanction, according to the proposed 
rule. Individuals with a serious mental illness would, 
instead, be housed in mental health treatment units if 
the isolation is expected to last more than 30 days, 
according to the proposed rule. Within one day of being 
placed in solitary, those individuals would be assessed 
by a clinician.   
 

       Meanwhile, a group of city Democrat challengers to 
the left of the incumbents are making political hay on 
this bill by proposing that all forms of solitary 
confinement should be eliminated. Boris Santos, a 
Socialist backed candidate in Brooklyn, is supporting the 
more radical position in an attempt to unseat 
Assemblyman Erik Dilan, another co-sponsor of the 
HALT legislation.    
       Even if activists succeed in getting Heastie and 
Stewart-Cousins to schedule a vote on the HALT Act 
they would still have to convince Cuomo to sign it.  
While those proposed rules would only apply to state 
prisons, the state Commission on Correction proposed 
its own set of rules for local jails in the same week, as 
well. 

[Editor’s Note:  Solitary Confinement is probably the 
most salient issues under the bullet “Improve the 
Mental Health-Criminal Justice Interface” that 
NAMI-NYS focuses on at Legislative Advocacy Day] 

 

 
Remembering our Veterans 

      During November, when we honor our 
veterans, we should remember their service, and 
renew our promise as a nation to care for them 
and their families who have given us their all so 

that we can live in freedom. 
We have repeatedly heard the reports concerning the 
alarming increase in the number of suicides and PTSD 
amongst American’s veterans in recent years.  The 
National Alliance on Mental illness is dedicated to 
finding ways to help veterans and their families> It has 
established a Veterans Resource Center at 
www.nami.org/veterans.  NAMI also offers to families, 
friends and caregivers of veterans with mental illness 
a Signature programs, NAMI HOMEFRONT.  This 6-
week course, available from some affiliates, is also 
available on line.  It is meant to help families 
understand these challenges and improve their ability 
to help their loved ones. Register to take it on line. 
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One Person’s Experience at the NAMI-NYS 
Education Conference -  by Cindy Sood 

 

       As a first timer to the education conference, I 
did not know what to expect.  What I found was a 
very thought-provoking experience packed into two 
and a half days of talks, movies and theatrical 
performances.  The meals included with the 
conference were accompanied by presentations 
that kept you learning while you ate.   
       Of these, perhaps the most intense was the 
performance of CRY HAVOC!  In this one-person 
play, Stephan Wolfert relates his experiences that 
have contributed to his struggles with PTSD, and 
uses lines from Shakespeare to draw parallels with 
other veterans past and present.  Beyond the 
imagery that helps us understand what he and 
other veterans have gone through, he identifies 
ways that society could help veterans in their 
struggles to fit into civilian life.   
       Like with any conference, there were many 
more talks and presentations than any one person 
could attend.  Some were focused on research, 
while others were focused on treatment or telling 
the story of one person’s experience.  I tried to 
attend some of each and found all to be rewarding.  
If you are able, I would recommend that you attend 
all or part of the conference next year. 

 
Linda,Cindy,Cynthia,Glenn, Linda & Ann 

Sampling of Research Talks from the NAMI-NYS 
Education Conference – by Cindy Sood 

 

       As someone with a keen interest in science, I 
chose to spend some of my time at presentations 
on current research into various metal health 
conditions such as addiction, anxiety and 
schizophrenia.  This research focuses on both what 
is happening in the brain that is different than a 
“normal” brain and effective treatment to alleviate 
symptoms.  Some of the research is still in the early 
stages and some is nearing clinical application.   

       An example of early stage research was 
presented by Mark Eldridge, “Using Chemogenetics 
to Address Addiction.”  This research focuses on 
identifying what happens in the brain that causes 
some people who have been in recovery from 
addiction to start using again after seeing visual 
reminders of their addiction.  The hope is to 
identify specific areas of the brain that can be 
targeted to prevent relapse from visual stimulation. 
       Eldridge first gave a history of the treatment of 
addiction with some discussion of the most recent 
treatment methods and our current understanding 
of what makes addiction so difficult to treat.  
Addiction is closely linked with our senses of 
reward and pleasure.  For many who suffer from 
addiction seeing objects related to the substance 
they are addicted to reminds them of the pleasure 
they got from the drug, causing them to seek the 
drug again.  While medication helps some people, 
in more difficult cases, treatment include using 
radio frequencies to create focused lesions, or deep 
brain stimulation which applies a low voltage 
charge to an area of the brain to shut down the 
cells involved.  One of issues with these treatments 
is the lack of selectivity.  Because they cannot 
target just the neurons (brain cells) involved in the 
addiction, the treatments often cause a reduction 
in the person’s ability to feel pleasure from any 
source.  If the specific neurons involved in addiction 
can be identified, treatments can be developed 
that target just those cells. 
       Currently this research is being conducted on 
monkeys that have been trained to associate a 
picture with a particular reward, such as bananas, 
with different pictures representing different levels 
of rewards.  A virus is used to deliver genetic code 
that produces a modified receptor into specific 
cells.  This modified receptor allows those cells to 
be turned off when the monkeys are given CNO 
and increase the cells activity when CNO is 
reduced.  Attached to the genetic code is a 
promotor code that allows the cells to turn on the 
gene and produce the receptor.  Since different 
cells use different promotor codes, specific cells 
can be selected by changing the promotor code.  
Thus far, this research has shown two areas of the 
brain to be involved in addiction and that there is 
(Research Sample cont’d page 7) 
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Research Sample continued from page 6 
some connection between them that is important.  
Currently, the research is focusing on how the 
connection between the two areas works.  
       Another area of research presented that is 
closer to being clinically applicable, is the use of 
transcranial magnetic stimulation (TMS) to treat 
anxiety presented by Dr. Nicholas Balderston.  TMS 
is currently approved for the treatment of severe 
depression and has been shown to be effective in 
double blind studies where neither the person 
applying the treatment, nor the patient knows who 
is receiving the treatment and who is receiving a 
placebo instead.  The advantages of TMS are that it 
is non-invasive and does not require taking 
medication daily. 
        As a treatment for anxiety, TMS is in the early 
stages.  In TMS, an electromagnet is placed near 
the skull.  When it is turned on, it produces a small 
magnetic field that stimulates the neurons within 
the field.  There are several variables involved:  

¶ Location (where the magnet is placed) 

¶ Frequency (rate of magnetic waves) 

¶ Pattern of stimulation (length of time magnet 

is turned on and whether it is applied in long 

bursts or short bursts) 

       Current research is focused on testing these 
variables to find out which locations of the brain 
are involved in anxiety and how the application of 
TMS effects those areas.  Since the research is still 
in the discovery phase, people without clinical 
anxiety are used as subjects.  After initial testing to 
determine their normal response, they are 
subjected to something that produces anxiety and 
retested.  They are then treated with TMS and re-
exposed to the stressor to see if there is any change 
in their response.  Thus far this research has 
identified some areas that cause anxiety to be 
expressed when they are stimulated and other 
areas that regulate anxiety when they are 
stimulated.  They are now looking at how 
frequency and pattern of stimulation effect the 
expression of anxiety and have plans to test how 
long the effects last. Based on their preliminary 
findings there is reason to hope that TMS can be 
used in the future to treat patients with moderate 
to severe anxiety. 
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NAMI Signature Programs:  NAMI offers a number of 
educational courses designed to provide support and 
practical information to family members and peers.  
Members and non-members  are welcome to attend these 
courses, whether offered by our affiliate, or by other 
regional NAMI chapters, with the hope that some 
“graduates”  in turn get trained to teach and help others as 
they’ve been helped by these programs.  
 

NAMI  Signature Programs most in demand are: 
NAMI BASICS - for parents and caregivers of children  
(under age 22) with mental illness, taught in 6 weekly 
sessions.  – This program is now offered on-line – see 
NAMI Basics OnDemand at www.nami.org/basics  
 

NAMI FAMILY TO FAMILY - a 12* week series for family 
members and friends of adults with mental illness, is 
taught by NAMI family members who have lived through 
similar experiences with their loved ones. *Note:  An 
updated version of this program will be offered in 8 
sessions, beginning sometime in 2020.  NAMI 
Schenectady has certified instructors to teach Family to 
Family when at least 8 people sign up to take it.  If you are 
interested, write us at namischenectady@gmail.com .   
 

NAMI PEER-to-PEER is an experiential learning program 
presented by NAMI members who are peers in recovery.  
This course is specifically designed for adults with mental 
health conditions.  Write us to let us know you want to take 
the course at namischenectady@gmail.com.  We have 
several NAMI Schenectady members interested in taking 
this course in order to then be trained to be instructors.  
With enough interest, a class will be run with participants 
from around the Capital District, in cooperation with NAMI 
Capital Region. 
 

A complete list of NAMI Programs can be found at 
www.nami.org 

 

NAMI SCHENECTADY WANT ADS – IN BRIEF 

¶ Co-edit our E-News!  We plan to turn over “the 
ropes” to two people by the end of this year.  
Maybe you are our second person you??? 

¶ Write for our E-News.   

¶ Put your tech know-how to work today and 
become our co-webmaster. 

¶ Help make and maintain our Facebook Page. 

¶ Offer to serve on the board or on committee(s).   

¶ Drive people to events like peer hikes. 

¶ Get certified to teach a NAMI Signature course.  
Ask us how this works…. 
 

MEMBERS: Please volunteer!  WE NEED YOU! To 
apply write to us at: namischenectady@gmail.com 

http://www.nami.org/basics
mailto:namischenectady@gmail.com
mailto:namischenectady@gmail.com
http://www.nami.org/
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JOIN NAMI SCHENECTADY 
Membership in NAMI Schenectady also makes you a member in 
NAMI New York State and national NAMI 
To join choose your annual membership dues type(x) below and 

complete form to accompany your check:  ____individual $40  
__$60 Household__$5 Open Door (limited income) 
______Additional Donation  Total enclosed $_____ 
 
Name(s) 
 
Street Address or PO Box 
 
City, State & Zip 
 
Phone ___________ e-mail address_____________ 
NAMI Schenectady is a 501(c)3 organization. 
Make your check payable to:  NAMI Schenectady, 
PO Box 974, Schenectady, New York  12301 
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